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	SENACYT


NATIONAL SECRETARIAT FOR SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION
Panama City, January 10, 2013
No. SNAC-2013-0017
Ms. Sherry Tross
Interim Executive Secretary for Integral Development Organization of American States 
Washington, D.C.

Dear Executive Secretary:

First of all, let me congratulate you on your recent appointment to lead the OAS Executive Secretariat for Integral Development. Mindful of your distinguished career with the OAS, I take this opportunity to wish you a successful tenure as well.

I am writing you in my capacity as Chair of the Inter-American Committee on Science and Technology (COMCYT) pursuant to the decision taken by the OAS member states at the Seventh Meeting of COMCYT last October to hold the Eighth Regular Meeting of that Committee from November 14-15, 2013 in Washington, D.C. With this in mind, I should be most grateful if you would advise the Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) of this decision, so that provision can be included on the agenda for 2013 for the resources needed to hold the above-mentioned meeting.

Holding the Eighth Meeting of COMCYT this year is extremely critical for the inter-American science and technology agenda, as it focuses on the process of implementing the 2012-2016 Plan of Action of Panama. As you know, the Third Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities on Science and Technology created a new dynamic by establishing Working Groups that must pursue concrete projects on four priority subjects. As stated in the Plan, those working groups must deliver progress reports to COMCYT at least once a year. The Seventh Regular Meeting of the Committee facilitated a first meeting pursuant to the Plan adopted at the Ministerial meeting with very positive results, to specify concrete projects to be pursued by the working groups and to present pledges of cooperation by countries and civil society institutions. Worth noting, for instance, are Mexico's donation of 500 postgraduate scholarships in science and technology for students of the Hemisphere and the offer of one million hours of super computer time for researchers from the region by the Institute for Computing in Humanities Arts and Social Sciences, of the University of Illinois. Importantly, an offer to host the IV Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities on Science and Technology in 2014 was received from Paraguay, and the hope is that this will be formalized shortly. This Eighth Meeting of COMCYT about which I am writing will therefore also serve as a preparatory forum for the 2014 Ministerial Meeting.

In anticipation of your kind response, I am at your service to discuss in greater detail the results achieved to date in the framework of COMCYT, which we hope to continue multiplying in the years ahead.
Thanking you in advance for your attention to this matter.


Sincerely,

Dr. Rubén Berrocal

Chair of COMCYT

National Secretary of Science, 

Technology and Innovation

Panama
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